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Participation in the New Household Paper and Packaging 
Program 
 

Recommendation of the Committee 
1.  That Administration submit intent to participate in Option 3 – SK Recycles Led 

Collection Model as the long-term approach for the curbside recycling program 
starting January 1, 2028; 

2. That Administration submit intent to participate in Option 3 – SK Recycles Led 
Collection Model as the long-term approach for the multi-unit residential recycling 
program starting January 1, 2028, with the start date subject to change based on 
negotiations with SK Recycles and Cosmo; and 

3. That the City remain in status quo (Option 1) while Administration works with SK 
Recycles and recycling service providers to explore an interim agreement that could 
see the City join earlier as a collector. 

 
History 
The Standing Policy Committee on Environment, Utilities and Corporate Services, at its 
meeting held on April 1, 2025, considered a report of the Utilities and Environment 
Division regarding the above. 
 
Attachment 
April 1, 2025 report of the Utilities and Environment Division. 


